B&MK NEWS

Digging Begins!

fter a quiet period following the construction of the A421 culvert, our first

section of the route, work has started at both ends of the waterway. At
Campbell Park, in Milton Keynes, the first yards have been dug, and are
expected to be filled with water early in the new year (See page 6). At the
Bedford end, our work to re-establish the head of navigation to Kempston Mill
Bridge has started - see Julian’s report on page 4. The work at the Bedford
business park is also underway, this provides the route through the park,
although some extra work may be required in future to make this navigable.
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Annual Partnership Conference

t the start of November, we held our 8th APC, this time

in Bedford. We were able to bring many of our partners
up to date with what we and other partners have been
doing over the past year.

As we were in Bedford, we were welcomed by the Mayor of
Bedford, Dave Hodgson. The Mayor emphasised the
benefits that the John Bunyan had brought to Bedford, as
well as to the Trust - a clear benefit of Bedford Borough
Council and the Trust working in partnership. He also
mentioned future working together on the local plan, and
the landing stage at Kempston.

Sam Crooks, Deputy Mayor of Milton Keynes, pointed out
that, with the planned expansion of Milton Keynes over the
next 30 years, this was economically a good time to be
building the Waterway. As MK prides itself on its “green
infrastructure”, our project fits the ethos very well. Its
contribution to the leisure and environmental attributes that
MK isI determined to maintain will help prevent urban
sprawl.

Nigel Young, portfolio holder for regeneration with Central
Bedfordshire Council, explained that their immediate /0
ambition is to join the Brogborough Lake to Bedford, and so :
to the Wash, as quickly as possible after the Marston Valley

section is built. There are plans for new homes in a number

of areas within CBC, and their aim is to make them as attractive as possible,
and to enable that they intend to make the Central Bedfordshire section of the
Waterway “As good as could possibly be”.

Next, Jane Hamilton gave an update to the conference on progress since the
last APC. If you were able to be at our members’ evening in September, this
will be familiar to you. If not, and for the latest information, see Jane’s View
from the Chair (page 2). Jane was followed by Julian Armitage with an update
on the Head of Navigation project - see page 4 and back page.

Pippa Cheetham reported on the Marston Valley project - crucial to the CBC
plan to link to the sea - see page 5

Finally Nick Skelton, from Peter Brett Associates, reported on the economic
analysis they had carried out for the Trust. Details are on page 3.

The conference finished with a Q&A session, with all the speakers forming a
panel. Next year’'s APC will be in Milton Keynes - full details will be announced
in due course. &

Members’ Evening

e have fixed the time and place for the next members’ evening. As usual,
the Spring meeting will be at the Milton Keynes end of the route. This time
it will be at the Old Beams,
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your way through to the meeting. It looks to be a popular eating place (though
I haven't tried it) - so why not arrive early and eat before the meeting?

We hope to see you there.
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